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Friday 15th May 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,
                    Whilst this letter is primarily for parents/carers with a preschool, reception or Y1 child I feel that it would be useful for our whole community to know what has happened since last Sunday’s announcement by the Prime Minister. We are currently working to implement the Government’s intention to begin reopening our school from 1st June 2020. 
In doing so the key consideration will be the safety and well- being of the whole school community. We are therefore following all national and local advice and guidance from Public Health Dorset, the DfE, the Local Authority and GTAT.

The DfE guidance is available here;

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers/reopening-schools-and-other-educational-settings-from-1-june
The guidance states that this first phase of reopening is for Preschool, Reception and Y1 children who are not shielding for any reason. We remain hopeful that we are able to spend at least some time with the rest of the children later this term, especially our Y4 children before the end of the academic year, but that is out of our control and dependent on further Government guidance.

We are keen to reopen our school as it is a strange place without them however reading through all the guidance it is clear that school will be a different experience for the children in the initial phases of a return.

It is my intention to provide you with all the detail of the measures and changes that we will be implementing to fulfil the guidance, but as you can perhaps appreciate, I am still working through this process now. I firmly believe that when you receive the detail that it will provide some reassurance to many of you who will have concerns. 

One measure that I can tell you will be a central part of the return is that the children will not be taught as a whole class. Instead, reception will become one group combined with any returning preschool pupils (this will of course be dependent on numbers) with Year 1 making another smaller class. These classes will not mix with each other and will have the same staff members throughout. 
Whilst the detail of this is yet to be completed, I thought that it would be useful for you to know, as I would not want the children to think they would be returning to what they see as a fully normal class.

Whilst welcoming back our preschool, reception and Y1 children we will continue to offer places for parents of key workers and specific groups of children as defined by the Government guidance only. We will be open during half term holiday but if you are able to make alternative arrangements for that week we would be grateful as it would be an opportunity for all the staff to support preparations for the reopening of the school the following week. During this week (25.05.20 – 29.05.20) there will be no new online learning posted and the teachers will answer any emails on their return the following week.
During this initial phase of reopening we will have a strong focus on well-being for the children as we recognise that they have been out of school for a long time. We will also focus on activities that help the children to rediscover the joy of being in school again as well as reintroducing the routines. 

I understand that many of you will have concerns about all of this and I encourage you to contact me with them and I will do my best to speak to you directly to discuss them. Clearly, it is your choice as to whether you send your child to school and the guidance is clear that no action will be taken against those parents whose child stays at home. However, I do hope that as you are presented with the detail of our provision that you will send your child to school and feel confident to do so. 
This will continue to be a challenging time for us all and this new phase may well be the most challenging of all. I thank you for all your amazing support and efforts over the past weeks.
Yours sincerely,
Jayne Browne

Mrs. J Browne

Headteacher
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